Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, October 13, 2009
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, October 13, 2009 at 8:00pm.

Members Present:
Ed Nolan, Chairman
Shelley Lotter, Member
Jay Neveloff, Member

Gary Herbst, Alternate Member

Also Present:
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Daniel Pozin, Village Attorney


David Turiano, Village Engineer



Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant

Absent:

Robert Murray, Member
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 8:00pm.  
PB-05-2006 – OLD SLEEPY HOLLOW ESTATES, LLC: The Planning Board reviewed a request to extend the preliminary subdivision approval originally approved on April 1, 2008.  The property is located at 61 Old Sleepy Hollow Road.  
Mr. Eric Messer, Applicant, requested the Board grant the extension.  He stated they had been working diligently with the County but it wasn’t moving quickly.  

Upon motion by Alternate Member Herbst, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to grant an additional six month extension.  
PB-13-2009 – B & J CAR WASH OF WESTCHESTER, INC. SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a site plan to modify an existing car wash.  The property is located at 199 South Highland Avenue.  
Mr. Jim Ryan, Consultant for the Applicant, explained the application and further stated they were seeking to do a major upgrade to the site to bring it up to current standards.  He stated they would also need a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals because of its existing nonconformity but the building would be 400 square feet smaller.  

The Board requested that information on the site’s easements be sent to Village Counsel for review.  
Mr. Neil Carnow, Architect for the Applicant, reviewed the proposed floor plan and design.  
The Board had general discussion related to the traffic flow in and out of the site.  
Member Lotter requested the existing footprint be put on the drawing.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated the applicant should contact the Building Department regarding signage.  
The Applicant stated it would return to the Planning Board after seeking a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals.  
MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 8, 2009.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT

· 333 S. Highland Avenue is under construction.
· Emigrant Bank is under construction. 

· The Full Water Supply Project has started.  

· The Rosecliff Water Tank is expected to be finished by Thanksgiving.   

Member Neveloff requested the Village look into having the exit ramp off of Route 9a onto Pleasantville Road repaved.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:45pm.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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